Town of Stow
Selectmen Meeting Minutes 10-12-2021
Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm in Stow, Maine by James Wilfong.
Present
Selectmen: James Wilfong, Ray Ryan, Sheila Graves
Town Clerk: Christine Carone	     Treasurer: Diana Davis	Secretary:  Carrie Garland
Road Agent: 
Residents/Guests: Hillie Lutter
Approval of Agenda: Agenda approved
Approval of Minutes: Minutes approved 
Clerks Business: 
· Received the annual report from Community Concepts. 
· The office received an open space applications from GLLT, unfortunately they are late and cannot be applied till next year. 
· Chris Carone printed an informational packet from MMA on town foreclosed property.
Treasures Report: 
· School bill for September was paid. 
· The town has not received the bill from the Lovell Transfer Station yet. 
· Warrant #41 for $73,207.68 was approved unanimously. 
Open Issues: 
· Ray Ryan is going to contact Troy Morse about putting sand in shed. 
· The town will be receiving two payments from the American Recovery Act. One this year and one next year. 
· Jim Wilfong is working on submitting the bills to the forestry department for reimbursement from the Deer Hill Rd project.
· Selectmen have agreed to adopt the Town of Stow Code Enforcement Policy.
· Selectmen agree on selling tax acquired property.
New Business: 
· Selectmen voted unanimously to raise the weight limit on the Deer Hill Bridge and Shell Pond Rd. bridge to 44,000lbs
· Sheila Graves will order 4 new signs for the bridges.
· Consolidate Communications has agreed to pay and move the telephone wire over head on Kezar Lake Rd. Consolidate Communications has to get permission from CMP and the town.  The town is ready to sign. 
Public Comment: 
· Hillie Lutter would like to get with the Planning Board regarding the GLLT and the comprehensive plan.
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Meeting adjourned 7:12pm
Next meeting will be Tuesday October 26, 2021 at 6:00
Minutes submitted by Carrie Garland
